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Press release no. 43

EDP, the issue of safety in the foreground

EIMA Digital Preview, the first virtual exhibition of agricultural machinery, dedicated Saturday 14 November to the issues of safety, ergonomics, and the prevention of accidents at work in the primary sector. The prevention of accidents with tractors and the devices aimed at improving the well-being of the operator on board the self-propelled machines.

Many of the accidents that occur in the agricultural sector are linked to the use of tractors and operating machines. Crushing and overturning are the most common types of accidents, often caused by inexperience or simple distraction of the operator. Prevention is therefore a decisive factor in avoiding accidents and injuries.  EDP, the first virtual exhibition of agricultural machinery, dedicated an important window to these important issues with a webinar entitled "Fatal accidents from overturning of agricultural tractors: problems and possible solutions". Held on Saturday 14 November as part of the EIMA Campus initiatives, the meeting addressed the issue of work-related deaths with tractors, indicating some prevention strategies. In the agricultural sector, the issue of accidents at work and occupational diseases is double-linked to the issue of the well-being of operators, especially when driving or managing operating machines. Domenico Pessina, Professor of Agricultural Mechanics at the University of Milan, spoke on this specific topic during the conference on the theme "The well-being of the operator on board self-propelled agricultural machinery: the most advanced solutions to make work in the fields less burdensome". The technology of tractors and self-propelled machines has progressed considerably, with particular attention to the cab and the driver's seat, designed with the aim of optimizing driver comfort and ergonomics of the controls. During the webinar, Pessina presented some of the devices and systems developed in recent years. Panels with control devices at hand, multifunction joysticks, pressurized cabins, air conditioning and filtration systems, all-round LED lighting; these are just some of the innovations developed by agricultural machinery manufacturers. These technologies are able not only to make the operator's work on the machine less tiring, but above all to reduce some of the possible risk factors (fatigue, distraction, limited vision) which contribute to causing accidents. Another aspect relating to occupational accidents in the primary sector is insurance. There are many policies available on the market to alleviate the consequences. Also on Saturday 14 November, a webinar entitled "Health first of all, how to protect companies and their employees at the time of the Corona Virus" was held on this subject, during which the Unipol group also presented a product specifically designed for the emergency created by the Covid-19 pandemic. Today, the last of the event's five days, four meetings were held promoted by the exhibiting companies regarding machines, systems and technologies for irrigation. Three events promoted by Netafim entitled Irrigation and Fertigation in soilless media: best practices and new technologies, while Rivulis organized the webinar entitled Crop and site specific irrigation recommendations by Manna Irrigatior. Lastly, we should mention the meeting on the issue of COBO InTOUCH Agri: your solution for AGRICULTURE 4.0 created by Cobo.
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